Important update regarding applications for the Master of Science in Counseling Program (MSC), MSC-Clinical Rehabilitation Counseling, and Master of Science in Clinical Rehabilitation Counseling (MSCRC) at LSU Shreveport

After careful review, the University has made the decision to pause applications for Spring 2025 and Summer 2025 due to an exceptionally high number of admits for the Fall 2024 cohort.

What Does This Mean for Me?
As a result of this decision, all applications submitted for the Spring 2025 and Summer 2025 semesters will be administratively moved to Fall 2025. This means that your application will automatically be considered for the Fall 2025 cohort, and no further action is required from you at this time.

Why Was This Decision Made?
This change was necessary to ensure that we can maintain a high-quality experience for all our students. Due to the large number of students already admitted for Fall 2024, we want to ensure our resources, including faculty and clinical placement opportunities, can fully support our incoming classes. This pause allows us to uphold the high standards of our programs and prioritize the best possible educational experience for you.

What Are My Options?
We understand that this may be disappointing news, especially if you were hoping to begin your studies sooner. While your application will be moved to Fall 2025, you have the following options:
Proceed with Fall 2025: Your application will automatically be considered for admission to the Fall 2025 cohort. No action is needed on your part.
Withdraw Your Application: If you prefer not to wait until Fall 2025, you can withdraw your application. Please reach out to us at Lartoshee.edwards@lsus.edu  to let us know your decision.
Explore Alternative LSUS Programs: While we are unable to offer Spring or Summer 2025 admission, you may wish to explore other programs at LSU Shreveport or consider our Fall 2025 start date.

Who Should I Contact If I Have Questions?
We are here to support you through this process. If you have any specific questions about your application or need additional information, please do not hesitate to reach out to:
Admissions Office: Lartoshee.edwards@lsus.edu  318-795-2448
Graduate Program Coordinator: msc@lsus.edu  318-795-4229

We appreciate your patience and understanding during this time. We value your interest in our program and look forward to reviewing your application for the Fall 2025 cohort.
Thank you for considering LSU Shreveport for your graduate studies.

